

# THE ROUNDUP



#### Newsletter for Boots "N" Buckles

May 1989

## Membership News

Boots 'N Buckles has had an excellent response to the membership drive. We have 250 members for 1989-90.

Plan to bring your membership card to Friday dances so you can show it when you enter the door at Swiss Park.

People who wish to renew or become first time members may join at any time. Membership applications will be available at the door every Friday night. Any board member will be happy to assist you.



## **Election Time**

Come In From the Fringe

The Club calendar shows an election scheduled for June 23. I would like for each of you to consider supporting Boots 'N Buckles through active participation on our Board of Directors.

I am now in the middle of my (first) one year term. I chose to run for several reasons. One was a sense of responsibility to the Club. The second? I wanted to better understand how the Club was managed. The third (and best) reason was strictly for personal gain - the pleasures of working with good people, doing meaningful work, accomplishment and fun.

There are four retirees this term: Lynn Doyle, Mary Hendrix, Bill Jackson and Robert McLeod. Elections are held every six months to complete a ten member Board. These ten Directors, each serving one year, elect officers from among themselves for a six month term.

Officers include a President who oversees the smooth operation of Board meetings. Club committees and public relations; the Vice President, a Club administrator who develops agenda for meetings and is next in line to the Presidency; the Vice President, Membership, who builds, maintains and distributes lists, cards and name tags; a Secretary, who records proceedings of Club meetings and maintains a policy manual; a Treasurer, who manages the Clubs' account and registers a monthly report of income and expenses. All Board members help when and where they can in making the Friday dances run smoothly.

If you are a member in good standing, you may run for a position on the Board by submitting your name, in writing, to any club Director. Remember - it is possible to have an active, supportive role in B 'N B without overextending your personal resources. Come in from the fringe and participate ... strictly for personal gain.

Kim Spencer



#### **Swiss Park Dance Lessons**

Swiss Park Dance Classes prepare for a "HOT" Summer

With an especially "hot" lineup of guest instructors and some of the latest and most innovative new dances, Swiss Park Dance Classes promises an especially "hot" summer.

We are continuing our format of having a special guest instructor join us at least once a month on Monday evenings. In March we had Dave Getty with some very imaginative Schottische moves. In April we had Dave West who showed us some of his award winning Waltz moves.

On Monday, May 8, Gloria Casey and Jim Carlyle will instruct a one hour workshop on the Swing. These are two of the most successful dancers in the West and we feel honored to have them with us for this evening. Under most circumstances, one would have to travel to, at least, the Sacramento area to take their workshops, so you may want to take advantage of this opportunity at Swiss Park. They will be teaching you many of the moves that have put them in the winners's circle in competitions throughout the country.

On Monday, June 12, guest instructor Dave Coffman will be at Swiss Park for a special class on Leading and Following Techniques. If any one areas of dancing stands out as being the

most mystifying to most dancers, this would have to be it. Dave brings with him many years of experience and the results of some recent research on this topic that will enable him to unravel some of the mystery. This is guaranteed to be an enlightening and rewarding evening. Because of the relevance of this topic,

this class is highly recommended for all dancers, beginning through advanced.

Neil Hale

### Presidents Message

Our Spring Fling is over and summer is at our doorstep... Mothers Day will be here in just a few weeks, so we want to do something special for all the "MOMS"!!

So please mark May 12th on your calendar and plan to attend.

HINT: Let us know if you are a Mom at the door.

Did anyone see Channel 5 11pm News on April 13th? A couple of our members were dancing on national TV - Burt and Monica you looked great!!

Several ideas were generated at our business meeting on April 14th for summer activities, look for surveys at the dances.

#### Mt. Diablo Invitation

The Mt. diablo Country Kickers invites each of you to their 6th Annual Mid-Summer Country Western Dance on July 29

The dance will be held at the Heather Farms Community Center in Walnut Creek. Hours will be from 8pm to 12:30.

Music will be provided by Marty Martin's Magic Four Country Band. There will be a no host bar as well as hot 'n cold hor d'oevres.

Cost of the dance is \$10 in advance or \$13 at the door. Call any of these people for more information or tickets:

Joyce: 415 521-2190 Rich: 415 829-8323 Robie: 415 276-9254

To send for tickets, mail to: Mt. Diablo Country Kickers Robie Samuel P.O. Box 2385 Dublin, CA 94568-0238

. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .

# THE ROUNDUP EDITORIAL STAFF

Editor
LaVerne Polkinghorn
Contributing Writers
Kim Spencer

Material for the next ROUNDUP should be submited to the editor by May 22 for the March issue.

Send to: LaVerne Polkinghorn 1708 Mirassou Dr. San Jose, CA 95124 NOMINATIONS FOR BOARD POSITIONS CAN BE MADE IN MAY.

ELECTIONS FOR THE NEW BOARD WILL BE IN JUNE.

THE ROUNDUP 1708 Mirassou Dr. San Jose, CA 95124

